

## SCHOOL BOARD APPRECIATION DINNER JANUARY 31, 2024

## LOCALLY ELECTED, COMMUNITY CONNECTED

On November 2, 2023, Governor Greg Abbot signed a proclamation designating January as School Board Recognition Month.

". . . At this time, I encourage all Texans to celebrate the more than 7,000 school board members across the Lone Star State. Their commitment to education and their communities represents the best of Texas, and they will have a key role to play as we strive to secure the future of the Lone Star State.

Therefore, I, Greg Abbott, Governor of Texas, do hereby proclaim January 2024 to be School Board Recognition Month in Texas and urge all Texans to observe the occasion with appropriate ceremonies and activities."

In observance of this proclamation, Region 2 Education Service Center Board of Directors, Executive Director, Dr. Esperanza Zendejas, and staff, cordially invite you to a dinner honoring and recognizing all public and charter school board members for their unbridled dedication to the continued education of the children in the Region 2 service area.

A dinner in your honor will be held on January 31, 2024, 5:30 pm at the Omni Hotel and Resorts, 900 North Shoreline, Corpus Christi.

Please register for this event using the following link: <u>CLICK HERE</u> **Registration deadline is January 22, 2024** 

Attendance is open and free of charge to all board members and superintendents in the Region 2 service area. Dinner tickets for board member guest(s) are \$40. Tickets must be reserved in advance, payment will be made at the door via cash or credit card. For additional information please contact Carlos Guerra, <a href="mailto:carlos.guerra@esc2.us">carlos.guerra@esc2.us</a> or 956-873-2882.